
  
 

 
The Kiwanis Club of the Rampart Range – Caroline Vulgamore, editor 

Meetings every Tuesday, 7:45 am, Aspen Pointe Café, 1675 Garden of the Gods Rd.  80904 
 

 
	

INSTALLATION 2017 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Incoming Board member Jack Cooley. Outgoing President Rick Couch.  Incoming President Belenda Cornelius. 

 
Lieutenant Governor Harry Brandon.

Lt. Governor Harry Brandon inducted Belenda Cornelius as president, commenting she’s “a dynamo of 
effectiveness and tenacity.”  He welcomed Jack Cooley to the board, thanking him for his dedication.  He 
congratulated Rick Couch as past president; Rick responded that we’re better citizens when we’re informed. 
Harry commended Al Ziegler and Rex Kramer for continuing roles as secretary and treasurer.  Belenda said 
she’ll work for connectedness and cooperation, challenging us to serve children and the community. She told 
Rick, “Your modeling is perfect.” Harry’s goal as continuing lieutenant governor for Division 4 is to bring local 
clubs together, “like one club.” 
 
BOARD	MEETING.	 	The	annual	What	If	 .	 .	Festival	went	well	and	an	after-action	report	 is	 forthcoming.		
Suggestions:	Begin	planning	earlier,	offer	chances	to	all	 local	clubs	to	participate,	and	work	for	location	
on	east	side	of	 festival.	Belenda	will	 contact	 festival	visitors	 interested	 in	Kiwanis.	The	 turnout	 for	our	
Opioid	Program	was	impressive;	Rick	will	contact	those	in	audience	interested	in	Kiwanis.	They	need	to	
visit	our	programs	and	see	us	in	action.	 	He	also	suggested	presenting	an	opioid	awareness	program	at	
Rampart	High	and	Harry	agreed	this	commitment	could	be	a	Kiwanis	priority.	Per	advice	from	Rex,	we’ll	
award	a	scholarship	at	Rampart	for	$2,000,	subject	to	budget	considerations.		Caroline	Vulgamore	will	
amend	 and	 update	 the	 application	 form,	 sending	 on	 to	 Jack	 and	 Belenda	 so	 they	 can	 distribute	
appropriately.		Jo	Maguire’s	letter	of	resignation	was	accepted.	Jack	suggested	involving	our	Key	Club	in	
the	December	Salvation	Army	bell	ringing	at	North	Nevada	K-Mart	and/or	Academy	and	Union	Safeway.	
This	year	Rampart’s	Key	Club	meets	the	2nd	and	4th	Tuesday	at	3:00	p.m.	in	faculty	sponsor	Jodi	Wilson’s	
room.	 	 Belenda	 suggested	 having	Kaitlyn	 Davidson	 meet	 with	 them	 to	 help	 with	 their	 mission	 and	
leadership	goals.	We	discussed	possibility	of	posters	in	Service	Center	hallway	inviting	interested	visitors	
to	drop	in	on	our	programs	and	“see	us	in	action.”	
 

September	26,	2017	

President: Rick Couch. Secretary: Al Ziegler. Treasurer: Rex Kramer. Directors:  Belenda Cornelius,  
Burl Kreps, Caroline Vulgamore, Harry Vulgamore. District Governor: Kathy Lee. Division 4 Lt. Governor: Harry 

Brandon, RMD Executive Administrator: Nancy Wiehagen. International President: Jane Erickson. 



 
	

UPCOMING	EVENTS	
	

October	3:		Program:		Frances	St.	Germain.		“County	Commissioners	and	the	Citizen	Services	Center.”		
October	10:		Program:	Burl	Kreps.		“Angola—Birth	of	a	Nation.”		
October	17:		No	Meeting.	
October	24:		Group	Discussion.	
October	31:		Board	Meeting.	
November	7:		Program:		Mark	Dickerson.		“Tuskegee	Airmen.”	
December	9	and	16:		Salvation	Army	Bell-Ringing.		8	am	–	5	pm.		N.	Nevada	K-Mart.	
	

Happy	Birthday	to	Jack	Cooley	on	September	28.	
	

	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
   
                                              
        	
 
 

Lieutenant Governor Harry Brandon congratulates President Belenda 
 
 

 

PRAYER: October 3:  Burl Kreps.
 
QUOTE OF THE DAY:   “Judge a man by his questions rather than his answers.” 
                                                                                                                                                …Voltaire 
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